Planning Group Meeting Notes – 22nd July 2013

Attending –Peter Hawkins (PH), Sandy Scotland (SS), Alec Mann (AM), Barbara Canton (BC), and Euan Renton (ER). Apologies received from Marion Preez (MP).

	No
	Issue
	Outstanding Actions

	1
	Leith Walk – Latest plans are an improvement. It is difficult balancing all cyclist needs from novices to confident riders. A spokes submission to be prepared
	SS

	2
	Bike Breakfast had been extremely good and attended by lots of Councillors.
	

	3
	Road resurfacing priorities report had not been accepted at the Transport committee and was being reworked by Cllr Henderson.  However the previous council decision to include a weighting for roads important to cyclists but not on bus routes  had not been implemented by officials and had been omitted in the new draft.  Dave du Feu (DdF) was meeting Cllr Henderson about this.
	DdF

	4
	On Street Bike Parking Trial -TROs have been published for the sites of – Polwarth Gdns, Warrender Pk Rd (2 locations), South Oxford St, Lonsdale Terrace, Douglas Crescent.
	

	5
	Possible cycling link from Middle Meadow Walk to the Pleasance via Drummond St had been suggested and following discussion it was decided to ask the originator to take it up with the Council in the first instance.  
	ER

	6
	Abandoned Bikes – BC had been in contact with Bike Station and Police. Bikes abandoned on street are not wanted. They are recycled as scrap metal via Council recycling. The Police pass on unclaimed bikes to Brake the Cycle.
	

	7
	Edinburgh Local Development Plan submission coordinated by DdF
	

	8
	Traffic Light Control Box on cycle lane to Edinburgh Park Station, near South Gyle Access road is a further tram design disaster. To be taken up at Tram Forum meeting
	SS/PH

	9
	Next Transport Forum meeting is to involve a tram ride.
	

	10
	Princes St and bike travel in city centre. Committee decision was deferred. Not much discussion since. Transport forum sub groups formed in relation to  Princes St. SS is on the group.
	

	11
	Waverley Station internal revamp in early planning with a Bike centre/hub under consideration. A Transport forum sub group will input/be consulted as plans progress. SS is on the group.
	

	12
	Shandon Colonies parking related TROs, probably no comment
	PH

	13
	Ratcliff Terrace Mayfield Rd TRO – no comment
	

	14
	Path maintenance and building will be suggested as suitable Community Payback Order work to be managed by the Council
	ER

	15
	Lowland Canals Key Stakeholder Group Meeting – MP to attend 
	MP

	16
	Waverley Line Bike Connections- SS and PH had attended a meeting with Midlothian Council. Thoughtful input apparent from Midlothian at the 1st meeting.
	

	17
	Scottish Government consultation on National Planning Framework and National Planning Policy (third iterations) had been coordinated by DdF and submissions made.
	

	18
	South East Wedge / Bioquarter – PAN development proposals are open for comment
	

	19
	Royal Edinburgh Hospital redevelopment proposals – these include a new cycle path running parallel to the railway line so are very welcome.
	

	20
	Duddingston Pk South- Housing proposals include a 96k contribution for cycle path links. Welcomed
	

	21
	Granton Harbour – Revised proposals have not improved for cyclists. We will object again
	PH

	22
	Conference Squ, New Gym – Poor cycling connections. We will object.
	PH

	23
	Fountainbridge East – PAN planned dates are 24,25 July (but didn't happen)
	PH

	24
	Bristo Square  - re-development as part of MacEwan Hall improvements – looks OK
	

	25
	Kinnaird Pk – New Cinema and retail being planned. We will try and improve on the shockingly bad provisions in this complex when the application is made.
	

	26
	Gimerton Station Road – Mixed use development PAN for 4th Sept 3-8pm and 7th Sept, 10-2pm at Gilmerton Library. 2545/PAN
	

	27
	Seafield St (old Eastern General site) – good cycling provisions it seems at this housing development.
	

	28
	A8 at Ratho Station – Development of cycle path. Some issues with proposals
	PH replied to member

	29
	New Boroughmuir HS – Early consultation to which PH has made access requests for canal.
	

	30
	Niddrie to Royal Infirmary – new path now open
	

	31
	Carrick Knowe to Balgreen cycle path – unclear if previous access behind golf course clubhouse will be restored
	

	32
	Saughton Park - Heritage Lottery bid in by Council. We will need to ensure cycle paths are developed
	

	33
	Transport Safety statistics – noted increase in cyclist casualties, however given increase in cycling it is not clear if this is an increase per mile cycled or not. 
	

	34
	A member has asked about a possible improved route near Cameron Toll. However it involves private land / property. We will ask him to raise it with the Council to see the level of support there.
	ER

	35
	Meeting between Spokes and CEC Planners: Nancy Jamieson (CEC Planning) offered us a meeting to discuss how we might get better deals for cycling via the planning system. PH to contact David Givan re date and place; then circulate Planning Gp for possible agenda items.
	PH

	36
	Next Meeting Monday 2nd Sept, 7:30, Euan Renton, 19 Saughtonhall Terrace, EH12 5RB


